	ACADEMICS LEADERSHIP TEAM

	Date: January 5, 2010  Time: 2:00 p.m. – 4:15 p.m.
	Facilitator: Debbie Holt  Recorder: Jenny Jones  
 Location:  Room 213/215, Regency

	Present: Sandy Carey, Greg Feeney,  Dave Hellmich, Debbie Holt, Charles James, Jenny Jones, Pat Lefler, Diana Martin, Karen Mayo, Mike McMillen, Chad Mueller, Bonnie Nicholson, Vicki Partin, Rebecca Simms, Ben Worth

Absent: Paul Turner, Greg Zoll

	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Approval of Dec. 8, 2009 ALT Minutes
	No discussion.
	Minutes were approved.

	Essential Agenda Item Additions
Advisor Directory
	The statement in the advisor directory which directs students to the advising pit when technical advisors are not available in their offices for advising was discussed and the ALT agreed that we do not support this statement.
	Debbie Holt will pursue an alternative plan for directing technical program students and seek to revise the statement to include an acceptable option.

	Retaining Exams for 1 Year
	Should final exams be retained for 1 year for both online and in-person classes?  

Decision: Continue current practice – A copy of all final exams for in-person classes should be kept by the instructor or collectively within the division.  Exams given in BlackBoard will be maintained for 1 year in the course shell.
	

	Spring II
	Is it too early for spring II classes to be opened?  
Decision: Yes, now is the time when many spring classes are full and students need open classes in order to make a full-time schedule.
	

	Sustainability Conference
	Does ALT support reassignment time for the BCTC coordinator of the sustainability conference?  Decision: Yes, 1 class release.  Rebecca Glasscock will likely assume the coordinator responsibilities for BCTC of the sustainability conference.  
	AD ensures coverage of classes.

	Assistant Dean Search Results
	Letters will go out this week.
	

	Sabbatical Requests
	Sandy needs the requests and the letters of support so she can complete the chart.
	Chad will contact Sandy regarding Physics classes.

	R2T4 Follow-up
	First, we acknowledged Becky Stephens’ contribution to the college for creating the list for us to use; she has provided an avenue to significantly decrease the amount of money we return each semester.

Dave will send an updated R2T4 report to the AD’s tomorrow.

There was some discussion concerning the accuracy of the initial list and also shared frustration with dates being entered and then disappearing.
	Vicki, Jenny, and Dave will work with the R2T4 information to better understand/work-out the “bugs.” 

	Update of Newtown Campus
	Nothing new at this time; Dave will have more information next week.
	

	Late-Late Registration January 14/15
	Dave emailed the list from last semester to use to update the list of classes students may add on January 14/15.  
	Send any changes to Kim.

	Mid-Year Update on Tutoring Services
	The following concerns were discussed:
· The tutoring labs are not being used sufficiently by students on Fridays to justify the amount that we are spending on lab coverage.

· Nursing currently provides tutoring services funded through at grant that ends on June 30; this will put additional demands on the tutoring budget.
· The ALT budget allocation for tutoring needs to increase to better serve the needs of our students.  The budget is currently $132,000; Pat Lefler suggested we consider adding study skills, reading skills, power reading, and BlackBoard and email basics to the tutoring lab’s offerings.  
· We should request that faculty add a statement to syllabi promoting tutoring services.
	Tutoring Services Budget Summary attached.
ALT position statement regarding the use of tutoring labs on Friday during Spring 2010: Continue to offer tutoring services on Fridays through the semester and monitor lab usage.

	Position Statement: Behavioral Sciences Division
	The Behavioral Sciences Division requested their position statement regarding the printed class schedule be reflected in the ALT minutes:
The Behavioral Sciences Division believes that students should be able to receive a printed schedule of classes.
	Dave suggested that we take this statement to our division meetings on 1/22/10 for feedback.

	Building Lighting
	Greg F. stated faculty had commented on their preference for campus/building lighting to be dimmed on weekends to save energy.
	

	Mandatory Training for Advising and QEP
	The QEP team recommends:

(1) establishing a well defined plan for training all faculty involved with incorporating reading instruction into coursework.  
(2) selecting 3 faculty for advisor training who have not previously been through advisor training.

We also discussed suggestions made during the SACS visit which were in line with the QEP team’s suggestions.
	

	Tenure 1/21 – Special Session
	A Jan. 1, 2010 decision by the Board of Regents gives the college president/chief executive officer the responsibility to determine if tenure-track status is appropriate for a given position based on the needs of the college.  Dave describes Dr. Julian as being “keenly interested” in ALT’s point of view; therefore, we will be meeting with Dr. Julian on 1/21. 

We will be discussing possible criteria for establishing tenure and tenure track eligibility. 

All 16 KCTCS colleges will be having similar discussions.
	ALT will meet with Dr. Julian on 1/21; Dave may invite Deb Cox to provide interpretation of HR items, such as the probationary period, throughout the system.

	General Education Common Course Numbering
	The KCTCS president and the university provosts have developed a Transfer Project Action Plan that has been approved by CPE.  The plan requires KCTCS to develop a common course numbering system with which the universities will align their general education requirements to significantly reduce transfer barriers for our students.
	

	Ongoing Items
	Due to time constraints, the technical workgroup report will be rescheduled for next week. 
	

	
	Workload Special ALT Session – rescheduled for 1/28/10.
	

	Update from LET
	Additional non-recurring budget allocations will be considered on 2/15, ALT can vie for additional dollars.
	

	
	The Academic restructuring plan presented to LET last fall has been approved; the Behavioral Sciences division will join the new Academic Support Services, Business, and Humanities.
	

	
	Dr. Julian is scheduling faculty forums; the first forum is tentatively scheduled for 2/19/10 at Leestown from 12:00 – 1:00.  

There was some discussion within ALT regarding the likelihood of better faculty forum attendance if the meetings were topic oriented or if an agenda was sent out in advance. 
	

	
	The LET favored the idea of a Friday/Saturday 2-year degree college readiness program on a Lexington campus beginning Fall 2010.  Dave stated that LET approval and support for the program may come in time to get the classes on the fall schedule.   
	

	Commencement Speaker
	Dave asked for ALT input regarding the possibility of inviting Charles Wethington to be the commencement speaker for our May 2010 graduation.  The initial response from ALT was largely negative as many believe that he did not support technical education.  A few ALT members acknowledged Dr. Wethington’s contribution to the community college system and his role as chancellor.  While they held that he did much for the community colleges, they agreed that he would not be favorably received at graduation and would not want to put him or the college in an uncomfortable situation.  Some stated that they believed graduation would be boycotted if Dr. Wethington were invited as the commencement speaker.  One last suggestion from LET was shared regarding the possibility of awarding an honorary degree to Charles Wethington at graduation.  This idea was adversely received with several people making statements referring to significant dollars that he has cost our college.  
	

	Perkins Allocation for 2010/2011
	Mike announced that it is time for Perkins eligible programs to list needs for the 2010/11 academic year.  Prioritization will begin early spring for July 1 funding.  
	

	Adjournment
	Meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Next meeting is Tuesday, January 12; Leestown Campus Boardroom
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